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Dear Chair 

Police Powers and Responsibilities and Other Legislation Amendment Bill 2024 

The Association appreciates the opportunity to make submissions in respect of the 
Police Powers and Responsibilities and Other Amendment Bill 2024, and wishes 
to comment in respect of the amendments that Bill makes to the Corrective 
Services Act 2006 (CS Act) as it relates to a prisoner’s ability to re-apply for 
parole after a previous application has been refused.  

The Association notes the Bill would amend s 193 of the CS Act and extend the 
period within which a person who has been unsuccessful in a previous application 
for parole may make a new application.  

The Bill proposes that a person may not make a new application for parole without 
the consent of the Parole Board for a period of time as long as: 

1. 5 years - for a person sentenced to a term of life imprisonment; 

2. 3 years - for a person sentenced to a term of imprisonment of 10 years or 
more, other than a term of life imprisonment; and 

3. 12 months - for a person serving a term of imprisonment which is less than 
10 years and is not a term of life imprisonment.   

In its present form, s 193 of the CS Act prevents a person sentenced to a term of 
life imprisonment from making a new application for parole within 3 years of a 
previous application being refused, and any other person for 6 months.  

The Association opposes the extension of the period in which a person may not 
make a further application for parole, despite the proposed considerations in the 
new s 193(7) contained in the Bill. 

Expanding the period in which a person may not make a further application for 
parole is excessive, does not appear to be based in evidence, will impact a 
significant number of imprisoned persons and arbitrarily diminish their right to 

 

 






